
AMURI AREA SCHOOL PTA MEETING 
HELD IN THE STAFF ROOM ON 11TH JUNE 2018 

Present 
Marie Blomfield, Emily Shaw, Vikki Gould, Anna Clark, Fiona Dwyer


Apologies  
Nadia Clisby, James Griggs,Danette Moriarty


Minutes of the last meeting read and confirmed 

M - Fiona  S- Anna


Matters Arising 

Correspondence In 
Letter from the students selected to go and represent the Top of the South Area Schools at the 
NZ Area Schools Sports Tournament. After helping at the Farmlands Dinner Catering they would 
like a donation from the PTA


Correspondence Out 
Advertisement on the results from the Amuri Area School PTA Lamb Scheme 


Treasurers Report 
IN       20/3 $4,254.54 Rural Livestock Lambs

          29/3 $1.45 Interest

          30/4 $1.53 Interest

          31/5 $1.40 Interest 

OUT     2/3 $135.78 Expenses for teacher fundraiser in January

          10/4 $4,500.00 AAS Chrome Books

           21/5 $22.12 4square late payment

Opening Balance $16,864.63

Closing Balance $ 16,465.65


Principals Report 

Presidents Report 

General Business 
Lamb Scheme advertisement to be put in the Citizen to reach everyone.

Do we have a Rep from the Board for our meetings or does James report what’s is happening to 
them.

Huge thank you to all the helpers of the Farmlands Dinner catering they all did amazing job, 
especially the kids!

There was a lot of food leftover which we think is down to the quick 45min service that Farmlands 
wanted and no one able to have seconds.

Platters worked perfect

A conversation is needed next year with Farmlands concerning the amount of money we make 
from the catering.

Fish and Chips were ordered for the the kids to eat so will follow up that that is paid.

The PTA will send Ann Thomas a offical letter thanking her for all her help with and support to 
have us ready for the Farmlands evening catering and huge food prep.




The money is now given to the PTA for us to distribute to the students but the letter received from 
CAS students never specified a amount they need which we would like as we have given to them 
already and if they don’t need all the money we would like to use it to support other students that 
need it.

Concerns with Calve Scheme this year is m bovis! We want to be proactive with what needs to be 
changed if it does come to our local farms and is a issue. Next Meeting we hope to talk to Pete 
Kinney and Simon Maxwell on what ideas they think we can do if this is the future of the Calf 
scheme.

Rogaine organisation is well underway. It will be held on Sunday 8th July at Lochiel Station, 
Hanmer. 

This week we will start advertising on the app for pumpkin soup and baking which will need to be 
delivered to the school or Fiona Dwyer by 6th July. BBQ will be cooked by Shane, Berry and Guy. 
Vikki Gould will be in charge of the soup.

We would like to encourage the sports teachers to get the kids interested to enter the Rogaine. 
Rotherham School has a lot of students enter last year with not many from Amuri. We will talk to 
Gavin to take then through orientating lessons.

We have changed our Prizes to benefit the kids and families more than the athletes.

There will be just a 1st for Men’s, Female, Mixed Team and Veteran groups with 1st to 3rd for 
Junior/Family.

Anna Clark has offered next year to donate the sausages and patties we need. Thank you so 
much!!


Meeting Closed : 4.30pm


Next Meeting: Monday 23rd July 2018



